
Triathlon London

(Triathlon England - London Region)

Minutes of the Committee meeting held on Tuesday 12th May 2015 at 7pm.
Venue: Sport England, 21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3HF

In attendance: 
Tom Chant, Alan Spelling, Audrey Livingston, Andrzej 




Warhaftig, Jim Desmond, Claudio Casarotti, Jon Train, Sheila 



Horsman,  John Lunt, Peter Lambert, James Beckinsale
Guests:

Paul Gardner, Fabien Rossi, Chris Holland
TC welcomed the guests, and introduced them. 
He then invited CH to provide an overview of the activities of the communications group which has been active since the beginning of the year. It currently has 5 members who meet on a very regular basis. They communicate with members through the website, Twitter and Facebook.
Activities are forward plans, and as a flavour of these – will be race reports, training tips, nutrition, club of the month, article on Human Race, para tri, tri shops, rule changes, and London Legends (key early influencers in the sport).
Their success is evidenced in that the unique views in April have increased from 3200 a year ago to 6800.
1. Apologies for absence

Joe Wilson, Chris Skinner, Ian Wilson 
2. Review of previous minutes 
Accepted for accuracy and approved.
Matters arising – CC has not been able to establish a point of contact for commercial discussions through BJ. PG expressed concern and will assist in resolving this.
JT will provide TC with his current JD and objectives.
AW will refer the suggested policy re conflict of interests on the committee issue to TE, as this is relevant to both their board and other regions. PG suggested forwarding to Bill James as he deals with governance.

3. Update from Paul Gardner (TE Director of membership)
PG provided an update to the further staff and organisational changes at TE, including the resignation of Stefan Pearce.  Paul confirmed the structure that had been outlined by Bill James at the last meeting was almost in place with two key hires to announce.

Paul understood and shared the frustrations of the committee at the seemingly slow pace of change but felt that the existing SMT and Board had grasped the nettle and that there was a better culture and more able capability to deliver under Jack going forward under the strategic plan. He also confirmed positive discussions with a number of potential sponsors whose outcome TE and BTF were awaited.
In his own role he indicated that there would be an interim roll out of a new package of member benefits. Then for the clubs access to services, possibly to include a solution for clubs that encompassed guidance on tax and insurance, possibly for later in the year..

JL queried the membership growth, and PG indicated that last year it was 16,546; worst case should show 18,000 this year, with potential of 23,000 being realistic if membership aims and goals were achieved, including maintaining of lowering the current rate of 34%, which was still below average for similar membership organisations.

JB said that the insurance offer was not really understood, and PG concurred, indicating that there was sometimes poor communication of good offers including Insurance but that clarification and improved communication of this particular benefit was being discussed now.

4. TE Website
It was generally acknowledged that the present TE site is poorly put together. Towards the end of the year there would be the development of a new website, which will further assist in the relationship and engagement with members and clubs. However with all the other pressures, the timescale could be slipped.
Action – Please forward any suggestion re the TE website to AW by the end of the month.
5. TE Awards

These are poorly supported in terms of the number of the applications received, and the categories were being reviewed. There is also the need to generate applicants at regional level for our own awards, and there was a discussion on how this could be achieved – with the support of the communications team and the individual clubs media. As this would not wait until the next committee meeting, this would be done by mail and a conference call.
Action – AW to set up a conference call at a date to be arranged in late June, early July.
6. London Strategy 
The current plan will be reviewed at the September meeting, prior to the AGM, with a substantial revision being carried out after receipt of the TE strategic plan.
JT offered to forward TC the current plan.

7. Partnerships

CC indicated that KPMG will be reverting in mid-June after the Windsor triathlon to suggest their level of future involvement, and any support for the regional awards.
8. Reports
AS circulated the potential dates for the 2016 series. He was very pleased with the events to date and the response of the competitors. AS also wished to have recorded how grateful he was for the support of Christine Meek.
JD was asked about the development of junior clubs, and all acknowledged the difficulties with these. He is happy to discuss individually, rather than a larger meeting. JB suggested that development could be on a “soft” basis by engagement with cycling, swimming and running clubs then coming together on a weekly / monthly basis for triathlon.

9. AOB

AL raised the situation with the Crystal Palace venue and the question over its future. JT said that he had been involved in the consultation process. 

JL indicated that he will be organising a small event on behalf of Nuffield Health.

AS advised that there was a possible sponsor to London League seniors of Yellow Jersey Bicycle Insurance and possibly calling league by that name. Met very positively and all supported with JB stating we should have a firm agreement. AS to progress.

10. Next meetings
Sept 29, AGM Oct 13, Awards Nov 7
